     



Special Road District #8




          P.O. Box 646





      LaPine, OR. 97739




Minutes of the meeting held  September 20, 2016

Call to Order:


Chairman Gary Miller called the meeting to order at 7:30  P.M. at the LaPine


Senior Center.  There were twenty seven members present.

Minutes:

  
Minutes of the August meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:


NaDynne gave the treasurers report up to August 30th with check #1168 to Road 

Dept. Deschutes County for road signs and posts $761.87, #1169 to Envirotech 
Services, Inc. $36,914.40 and #1170 to LaPine Senior Center for meeting room 
rent $35.00. Out of Petty Cash #2262 Gary Miller (Ace Hardware) hardware for 
road signs $15.12, #2263 NaDynne Lewis (Dollar Tree) notebooks and divider 
sheets $15.00 and #2264 NaDynne Lewis (Safeway) Notebooks and colored 
folders $3.59. Ending balance is $22,991.64. Motion was made and seconded to 


accept treasurers report.  Motion passed.

New Bills: 


NaDynne had bill for room rent $35.00, SDAO membership dues $125.00


Motion made and seconded to pay bills.  Motion passed.

Correspondence:


NaDynne has SDAO Membership Services Dept. update.

 Old Business:


Gary stated the secretary position is up end of year and the new candidate needs


to be appointed by Oct. or no later than Nov. so their name can be presented to


the County for their approval. Duncan nominated Robert Kindell for position but


Gary rejected the nomination as this is the time to submit names only to present at


a meeting as there are other people interested in the position. Robert made a 
motion to send out notices to all road district and have ballots for all. Motion was 


seconded but Gary rejected motion as that is not feasible at this time because of 


our roster not straightened out..

           The question was asked why trees were taken out on only two streets and was 
stated that the others are on hold for now because of  lack of funds. 


Mike Shields attended the meeting and answered questions and someone said 
the utility company left trees for homeowner when they take them down.  Mike


said if they asked for them he was more than happy to leave them. Mike talked 


about trees falling on road and responsible party and the snow plowing being 


better results because allows more light and sun to get on street so it melts and 
causes  street to be clearer..

New Business: 


Gary thanked Steve Halverson for helping him put up stop signs.  One was a little 


bigger. Some of the homeowners gave a good report on them.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be October 18th at 7:30 P.M. at the Senior Center, 16450 
Victory Way, LaPine.

Adjournment:


There being no further business a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the 
meeting. The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Gary Miller at 8:40 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Verna Wackerbarth, Secretary

